
 

 

 

 

 

 

TO: Sponsors of the National School Lunch and School Breakfast Programs 
 

 

FROM: Teri Dandeneau, Education Consultant  

 Bureau of Health/Nutrition, Family Services and Adult Education 

 

DATE: September 18, 2012 

 

SUBJECT: Operational Memorandum #42-12 

 Questions and Answers Related to the Six Cents Certification Tool  

 

Attached is the U.S. Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) Questions and Answers on Six Cents 

Certification Tool.  Under section 201 of the Healthy, Hunger-Free Kids Act of 2010, an 

additional reimbursement of six cents per lunch is available for school food authorities (SFAs) 

certified to be in compliance with the new school meal patterns.  The six cents certification tool 

will be used by the Connecticut State Department of Education to certify SFAs to receive the six 

cents performance-based reimbursement.  The attached Questions and Answers handout reflects 

questions the USDA has received and provides additional information on using the tool.   

 

Questions may be directed to: 

 

COUNTY ASSIGNMENTS CONSULTANT E-MAIL PHONE 

Litchfield County 

New London County 
Fionnuala Brown fionnuala.brown@ct.gov 

860-807-

2129 

Fairfield County 

Middlesex County (towns/cities beginning with C-E) 

New Haven County (towns/cities beginning with A–M) 

Jackie Schipke jackie.schipke@ct.gov 
860-807-

2123 

Middlesex County (towns/cities beginning with F-W) 

Tolland County 

Windham County 

Susan Alston susan.alston@ct.gov 
860-807-

2081 

Hartford County 

New Haven County (towns/cities beginning with N–W) 
Teri Dandeneau teri.dandeneau@ct.gov 

860-807-

2079 
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Important:  This is a numbered Operational Memorandum that contains important program information.  Please read carefully 

and retain in a binder for your future reference.  Operational Memoranda are also posted on the Child Nutrition Web site: 

http://www.sde.ct.gov/sde/cwp/view.asp?a=2626&q=320676 
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